Neetside Surgery Patient Participation Group
Minutes of a Committee meeting held at the Surgery on Monday 24th September 2012 at 16.30
Attendees
Dr Michael Dowling ; Melanie Chenoweth – Practice Manager ; David Whalley (Chairman) ; Michael Wreyford ; Arley Bushill ; Amanda Baker (later attendee because of transport problems)

Apologies
Sue Lamble ; Roger Moppett ; John Goacher
Secretary

Arley Bushill agreed to act as Secretary

Chairman

As David Whalley is due to move house soon the position of Chairman will need to be reviewed.  It was agreed that this issue would be addressed when a definite date is known.

Matters arising from the meeting held on 16th July
Telephone system
The meeting was updated by Melanie on the protracted negotiations with NEG (0844 number provider) and the delays in provision of an 01288 additional line which had been promised free of charge.
The latest is that a promise on 5th September for the new line to be installed within 15 days has been broken and a new promise has been made today.
The Committee requested that their dissatisfaction with the situation be communicated to NEG in no uncertain terms.
The charge for calls to 0844815---- by various telephone companies was discussed and the average was:
Call connection charge – 12.5p per call   PLUS   call charge - 5.1p per minute.

It was felt that as the contract with NEG was coming up for renewal the offer of a free line with an  01288 number was a sweetener to try and guarantee renewal.
With regard to this Melanie said that she had been approached by several other 0844 providers to provide an equivalent service.
The problem for elderly patients to have to dial an 11 digit number instead of a 6 digit local number was mentioned.
The frustration of having to listen to a recorded message when trying to contact the surgery was also mentioned.  Dr Dowling said this would be reviewed.
 
Patient Survey
There had been several suggestions from the Committee for alterations to the National Survey as previously circulated.   These were discussed but it was decided that as version 3 of the General Practice Assessment Questionnaire referred to more overall practice performance this is to be used as the basis for future questionnaires.

One issue addressed differently in the new version is the rating of ‘excellent’ included only 3 times and thought appropriate where it is used.   Also questions on Nurses are included.
There was considerable discussion about questions on opening times and the problems that could arise in seeing a Doctor because of these.  Also a question on satisfaction with the triage system.
Dr Dowling said these discussions and suggestions arising would be considered but he did not wish to change too much so that this Practice could be directly compared with others.

It had been decided to make the survey available to be filled in on the WebSite as well as by 50 patients per Doctor and Nurse at the Surgery.  The practicalities of doing this to produce meaningful results without entailing an excessive administrative workload were discussed.
Surgery News and update

a. Care Quality Commission
Designed to make sure that all aspects of running the Surgery are carried out in accordance with laid down standards.   This entails a great deal of administrative work and staff training.   A Practice inspection is to be carried out by the Commission to check that procedures are completed in accordance with standards. There are a lot of protocols which have to be written down and each one has to be recorded (eg. daily check of vaccine fridge two readings have to be recorded and checked). 

b. Number of Patients registered with the Surgery

3560
Average in Cornwall 1800 per GP

When number exceeds 1800 then an additional GP would be employed on a per session basis as appropriate.  Dr Dowling said that it was very difficult in Bude to employ an additional GP for so few hours a week.

c. Appointment Reminder Service
The mobile phone text reminder system has been shown to cut down the number of Did Not Attends.

There are thoughts on introducing texts to the landline of Patients without a mobile phone (approx. 60%).  The Committee members present agreed to be sent dummy messages to trial this.


d. OnLine appointment booking
The introduction of an online booking system is being investigated. The experience of other surgeries using the system is being sought.
Agenda items
a. Path at front of Surgery
It was agreed that a gravel path to the new entrance would be adequate.   It was noted that wheelchairs would not use this entrance.

b. Request for a shelf to be provided in reception for signing paperwork
A design for a small low level writing surface to the left of the reception window in the corner was put forward. Dr Dowling agreed that this looked like a good idea and would investigate the possibility of installing such a shelf in the reception area..

c. Age grouping of Patients
A request was made for an age/gender grouping of Patients similar to that given for PPG members in the annual report.  Dr Dowling said this would be possible.
Other business
a. Contact with patients by the PPG

It was suggested that members of the PPG should have an opportunity to be available to be approached informally by patients at the surgery.  The difficulty of arranging this were pointed out and approach by telephone was felt to be much more practical.

It was suggested that members of the PPG should be given the opportunity to help organize the large number of patients attending for flu jabs especially as there would be only one nurse available. It was felt that in this way members of the PPG would become known.  The issue of CRB checks possibly being required for this is to be checked by Melanie.

b. On-Line repeat prescriptions
Instances of the On-Line repeat prescription system failing compared with years of faultless manual service are to be investigated by Melanie.  Details were presented for investigation

c. Clinic appointments with consultants.
Dr Dowling agreed to investigate an example of a follow-up clinic appointment arranged at a different location (3 times as far) to that which he expected.
Date and time of next meeting
Monday 14th January 2013  at 18.30.

The meeting closed at 20.25
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